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Notification to Residents

metrovancouver | LiQuID wasTE

QUEENSBOROUGH PUMP STATION UPGRADE [.[g]]

We're working in your neighbourhood to improve sewer system service

This notice contains important information that may affect you. Please ask someone to translate it for you.
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September 2024

UPCOMING WORK

Project Overview

The Queensborough Pump Station safely moves wastewater from the Queensborough area of New Westminster to the
Annacis Island Wastewater Treatment Plant in Delta. Metro Vancouver will be completing necessary upgrades to the
Queensborough Pump Station to improve its performance. Over approximately two weeks, Metro Vancouver will
replace and upgrade an internal pump and install new pipes to increase the reliability of the pump station and prevent
overflows during the wet weather season.

Project Impacts
Sewer service will remain uninterrupted and continue as usual during this work.

All construction activities will take place within the pump station site boundary, however, a portion of Wood Street
adjacent to the Queensborough Pump Station will be closed to allow for the use of construction vehicles and the
delivery of eguipment and materials. Sound barriers will be used to mitigate noise impacts. Vehicle, cyclist, pedestrian
traffic, and parking access will be affected during these important upgrades. Motorists and pedestrians are advised to
follow the direction of signage and traffic control personnel.

Construction Impacts

Construction impacts may include:

*  Traffic pattern changes and parking restrictions
*  Noise from the use of equipment

+  Concrete cutting to access underground pipes
+  Construction vehicles and crews in the area

*  Road closure on Wood Strest



*  Signage and traffic control personnel

Project Location

304 Wood Street, New Westminster

Project Timeline

Starting in mid-September for approximately two weeks

Hours of Work

Construction will take place between 7:30 am and 4:00 pm, from Monday to Friday. However, a bypass system to
maintain sewer senvice in the area while work is underway will be in place 24 hours a day. All work will comply with
City of New Westminster bylaws or granted bylaw variances.

Community Liaison

A Community Liaison is available to answer guestions and respond to concerns. Please see below for their contact
information.

Thank You

Thank you for your continued patience and understanding as we work to complete this necessary pump station
upgrade in your community. Metro Vancouver recognizes this construction may affect you and the community, and is
committed to minimizing impacts whenever possible.

Community Liaison: 504-432-6200 (Monday to Friday from 8:00 am to 4:30 pm)

After Hours Emergency: 604-451-6610 metrnw.a ncouver

Email: icentre@metrovancouver.org (Include “Queensborough Pump Station Tegether we make our region strong
Upgrade” in the subject line of your email

Website: metrovancouver.org
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